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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1611-A
Committee: Public Safety 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the Police Department to submit reports on clearance rates of index crimes
	Sponsors: By Council Members Torres, Lancman, Gibson, Constantinides and Rosenthal


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Int. No. 1611-A would require the Police Department to report quarterly on its website the clearance rate for the seven index crimes by borough. The seven index crimes are homicide, rape, robbery, felony assault, burglary, grand larceny, and grand larceny involving the theft of a motor vehicle. The clearance rate means the number of specific crimes where at least one person has been arrested divided by the total number of crimes reported. 
Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2019
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation as the Police Department would use existing resources to comply with the provisions of this legislation.
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A 

Sources of Information:  New York City Police Department 




New York City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared by:
Steve Riester, Senior Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, Finance Division
Eisha Wright, Unit Head, Finance Division
Regina Poreda Ryan Deputy Director, Finance Division
Legislative History: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1611 on May 10, 2017 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on October 16, 2017, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1611-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 7, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1611-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 11, 2017.
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